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 Vice-President—Robert “Cricket” McClintock (Union Rural Electric) (937-537-0400) 

 Secretary—Rachel Gwilliams (Honda Trading America Corp) (937-644-8033) 
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 Information  -  Cooperation  -  Motivation 

October Recap 
Drug Free Workplace 

   
 

 
November 14 Lunch and Learn  

11:15 a.m.– 940 London Ave 
Guest Speaker:  Terry Basinger, MPD 

Lunch Sponsor:  Thomas & Marker Construction 

  

     Ohio has a drug problem. In 2016, the overdose rate was 39.1 per 100,000 which ranked us as number two in the 
US. This was almost a 31% increase from 2015. The largest source of the overdoses came from heroin and cocaine.  In 
Union County, the overdose rate in 2015 was 8.9 per every 100,000. 
     So why should you have a drug free workplace? Because there is a risk that an employee will come to work under 
the influence and injure themselves, a co-worker, or one of your customers or guests. There is also a risk to the   
quality of your product or service that you are providing the community.  If you have been considering establishing a 
drug free workplace, you should think about the following: 
 

 Does it make sense for my company? 
 It will limit the pool of qualified job candidates for my company. 
 It will increase the cost of talent acquisition for my company. 
 It will delay the acquiring of talent for my company. 
 It will take time and personnel to administer the on-going program for my company. 
 Laws are changing regarding Medical Marijuana & you need to know what they are. 
 Medical Marijuana is not a ‘get out of jail free’ card for being under the influence at work. 
 BWC offers a premium rebate up to 7% if you are enrolled in their program. 

 

     One of the costs associated with implementing a drug free workplace is drug testing. There are several different 
methods that you can use. The first method is urinalysis which will pick up occasional use within the last six days 
and habitual use for the last several months. (As a side note, there are 18 states that ban synthetic urine, but Ohio is 
not one of them.) The next method is hair follicles which will show you what has happened in the last 90—180 days. 
The third method is blood testing which will only show you what is in the person’s system right now. The fourth 
method is saliva which will only show you what has happened in the last few hours to few days. And finally, a 
breath alcohol test which will only show you what is in the person’s system right now. 
     If your company does decide to implement a drug free workplace you need to decide when drug testing will    
happen. Pre-employment? When there is a reasonable suspicion? Post accident? Return-to-duty/follow-up?         
Random? These parameters should be clearly defined in your policy as well as expectations for policy compliance 
and consequences for policy violation. You should educate and train all of your employees on your policy as well as 
offer annual refresher training for your staff . Customized training for your supervisors is a must. And you should 
also offer an employee assistance program. 



 

 

December UCSC Community Service Project 
 

 Our next collection month will be at our December 12 meeting. We will be collecting for 
the Hope Center. Please . . . bring any of the following items to that meeting. 

 
Christmas wrapping paper 

Tape 
Gift tags 

Christmas candy 
Batteries (all sizes) 

Family games 
Boxed Stuffing Mix 

Canned Yams or Sweet Potatoes 
Chicken or Turkey Gravy 

Instant Hot Chocolate 
Canned Green Beans 

Canned Corn 
Fresh Potatoes 
Brownie Mix 

Cake Mix 
Cookie Mix 

 
 

Those bringing in items will be eligible for a special raffle drawing for a $25 gift card.  
We will also be accepting cash donations at the sign-in table. Those making a monetary        

donation will also be eligible for the special raffle drawing. 

Near-Miss/Recordable Program 
     Your Steering Committee would like to help        
everyone reduce their near-miss or recordable           
incidents. If something has happened at your          

company, please share the incident (and any corrective 
action you took) with everyone so we all may learn 
from your experience. If you do not feel comfortable 

sharing with the crowd, a Steering Committee      
member would be more than happy to share your    

information for you. Just let one of us know! 



 

 

Six Safety Tips To Prevent Falls This Autumn 
(www.bwc.ohio.gov) 

     The autumn season is finally here but as the temperatures start to cool and the leaves 
begin to sweep the ground, it is important to think about another kind of fall—the kind that 
brings about numerous injuries each year—and the steps we can all take to prevent them. 

 
     Each year many people visit the hospital for treatment of injuries associated with falls 
with one in five falls causing a serious injury such as broken bones or a head injury. Most 
falls are preventable, though, with a few simple precautions. Whether you choose to venture 
outside to enjoy the crisp, fall air this season or spend more quality time at home, take safety 
into your own hands and use these tips to prevent a fall. 

 
 Do one thin at a time. Texting while walking can prevent you from noticing physical 

barriers and obstacles that may cause you to trip and fall. 
 Slow down when approaching curbs or steps. This will allow you time to adjust to 

the height difference. 
 Take extra precautions when walking on uneven surfaces, such as outdoor traits. 

Frequently scan your environment for tripping hazards to allow yourself time to 
make the necessary adjustments and prevent a fall. 

 Neglecting to use a handrail is one of the most common contributing factors in  
stairway falls, so be sure to always use a handrail when going up and down stairs 
inside and outside of the home. 

 Make safety adjustments at home. Get rid of or move things you can trip over, add 
grab bars inside and outside your tub or shower, and put railing on both sides of 
your stairs. 

 Improve lighting in and around your home. Add more or brighter lightbulbs, place a 
night light in poorly lit halls and rooms so that you can find your way in the dark 
and consider installing motion-activated or timed lighting outside your home to 
avoid tripping over unforeseen obstacles. 

 
     If you do end up suffering from a fall, do not immediately hop back up and risk falling 
again. Take a minute to make sure you are not hurt. If you are not badly injured, try to get up 
by rolling on your side and slowly getting on your hands and knees. Then use a sturdy object 
to help get you the rest of the way up. If you are hurt or unable to get up, call for help and 
keep warm by moving as best you can. 
 
     With an aging workforce, you might also want to check out even more tips at Steady U, a 
site brought to you by the Ohio Department of Aging. 



 

 

NIOSH Fact Sheet Addresses Opioid  
Overdoses In The Workplace 

(www.osha.gov) 

     Opioid overdoses are increasing in the workplace, with the Bureau of Labor Statistics 
finding that between 2013 and 2016, overdose deaths from non-medical use of drugs and 
alcohol increased by 38% annually. In response to this trend, the National Institute for 
Occupational Safety & Health (NIOSH) has released a new fact sheet, Using Naloxone 
to Reverse Opioid Overdose in the Workplace. This factsheet provides a series of     
questions to consider when looking at whether a naloxone program in their workplace 
is appropriate, as well as information about resources needed to implement and       
maintain such a program.  NIOSH’s plan to fight the opioid crisis from an occupational 
perspective, includes providing resources for workers, employers, and occupational  
safety & health professionals to learn more about the opioid crisis including data, field 
investigations and research, as well as tools to help. This effort is part of a larger           
response by the CDC to combat this crisis. 
     When implementing a naloxone program, employers are reminded of their                
responsibilities under the Occupational Safety & Health Act to provide their employees 
with a safe and healthful workplace. 

 BWC has developed a pilot program in Montgomery, Ross, and Scioto counties 
that will support employers willing to hire workers struggling to overcome an       
addiction to opioids and other dangerous substances. 
 
 “Many employers are struggling to fill jobs because otherwise qualified             
applicants have a history of substance abuse of addiction.  We also know that folks 
in recovery have a better chance staying sober if they have a job. What we want to do 
is give employers resources to help them better manage these workers so everyone 
wins—businesses boost productivity without compromising safety, and workers 
have a greater chance of a successful recovery.” 

 -Dr. Terry Welsch, BWC’s Chief Medical Officer 

BWC Pilot Program—Opioid Workplace Safety 
(www.bwc.ohio.gov) 



 

 

Flu Season Is Upon Us 
(www.nsc.org) 

     While your employees can catch the flu year-round, fall and winter are the peak times for 
an outbreak. In 2018, the CDC reported 80,000 Americans died from the flue and more than 
900,000 ended up in the hospital. On average, US employees miss more than 17 million 
workdays from the flu, costing employers $7 billion in sick days and lost productivity. Make 
sure your organization is prepared to help employees get through flu season.  
 
Signs & Symptoms 
     The flu is a viral infection that settles in the respiratory system and impacts the nose, 
lungs, and throat. Symptoms may include a dry cough, fever, sore throat, congestion, and  
fatigue. Young children, older adults, and those who are obese, pregnant, chronically ill or 
have a weakened immune system are most at risk for complications and should see a doctor. 
 
Preventing Flu in the Workplace 
     As an employee, your health not only impacts you but also the rest of your workplace. The 
best way to stop the spread of germs and the flu is to prevent it, and although not 100%    
effective, the best way to prevent it is to get vaccinated. Be sure to stay home if you are sick, 
avoid close contact with co-workers who are sick, and avoid touching your eyes, nose, and 
mouth. 
 
Steps For Employers 
     Employers can take actionable steps to reduce the chance of a flue outbreak in the office: 

 Encourage employees to get vaccinated, or host a flu vaccination clinic 
 Put a plan in place that outlines what to do if an employee gets sick on the job 
 Create a policy about when to send a sick employee home 

 
     Hygiene should remain at the top of an employer’s to-do list as well. Having a clean work 
environment can help prevent the spread of germs. Proper hand washing techniques and 
coughing etiquette can go a long way. 

     Annually, we set our clocks back one hour in November, at the end of Daylight      
Saving Time. For some, this means an extra hour of sleep, and for most it means more 
driving in the dark. This has the potential to decrease depth perception, color         
recognition, and your peripheral vision. These factors can slow down a driver’s reaction 
time and make them three times more likely to crash. 
     As we set our clocks back, make sure you fall into safety with the following tips: 

 If you wear glasses, make sure they have anti-reflective lenses 
 Decrease your speed when driving in darkness 
 Look away from oncoming car lights 

 
     Putting these tips to use can be the difference between day and night for safe driving. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


